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                             From Our Associate Pastor 
 

Recently I had a discussion with a parent about ways to help her child transition to Sunday 
school more easily.  I decided to come up with the top ways to help your child ‘be more 
successful’ in Sunday school.  As I did, I realized that these are actually ways that we all can 
be ‘more successful’ in church!  
     1. Commitment—Make ‘going to church’ part of your routine and be committed to 
bringing your child to Sunday school.  Remember that all of our teachers are 
volunteering their precious time to developing a deeper relationship with your child.   
     2. Knowledge—know what is going on in their Sunday school class and ask your 
children questions.  What was the story for the morning?  What part of the story did they 
like the best? 
     3. Prayer—do you pray with your children?  How can our children develop a deeper 
relationship with God if we don’t teach them how? 
     4. Give—share with your child all of the ways that you give to the church.  Do you 
volunteer to teach Sunday school, or volunteer in another way?  On Sundays when the 
children are in church during the offering time, allow your children to place your family’s 
offering in the collection plate. 
     5. Participate—the more often you and your family are at church, participating in all 
of the activities, the more familiar the church becomes to your children.  Soon, the 
church buildings will become a second home to your family.   

                                                                                                        Kristen 
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Junk Mail??! 
 

We don’t want to be your junk mail – 
read us on line!  Visit 

http://www.uccseb.org/Newsletters.php  
and opt to get your newsletter online. 



Parish Care 

 

UNITED CHURCH OF CHRIST STATEMENT OF FAITH 
—adapted by Robert V. Moss  

 
We believe in God, the Eternal Spirit, who is made known to us 
in Jesus our brother, and to whose deeds we testify:  God calls 
the worlds into being, creates humankind in the divine image, 
and sets before us the ways of life and death.  God seeks in 
holy love to save all people from aimlessness and sin.  God 
judges all humanity and all nations by that will of righteousness 
declared through prophets and apostles.  In Jesus Christ, the 
man of Nazareth, our crucified and risen Lord, God has come to 
us and shared our common lot, conquering sin and death and 
reconciling the whole creation to its Creator.  God bestows upon 
us the Holy Spirit, creating and renewing the church of Jesus 
Christ, binding in covenant faithful people of all ages, tongues, 
and races.  
 
God calls us into the church to accept the cost and joy of 
discipleship, to be servants in the service of the whole human 
family, to proclaim the gospel to all the world and resist the 
powers of evil, to share in Christ's baptism and eat at his table, 
to join him in his passion and victory.  God promises to all who 
trust in the gospel forgiveness of sins and fullness of grace, 
courage in the struggle for justice and peace, the presence of 
the Holy Spirit in trial and rejoicing, and eternal life in that 
kingdom which has no end.  

 
Blessing and honor, glory and power be unto God. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

BAKED GOODS FOR SUNDAY COFFEE HOUR 
We need to stock up with goodies to share during 
our Coffee Hour!  If you have cookies, cake or a 
some kind of treat we can serve after church, 
please bring it by the church wrapped for the 
freezer and we can save it for next Sunday.  Thanks! 
 
 

Our faithful gardeners would love to have you 
join them for an afternoon of watering and 

weeding.  Right now with the construction project 
in full swing, some plants need a little extra 
TLC and if you can help, please give Barbara 
Whitson a call at 575-7811 or send an email: 
BarbWhit@sonic.net. 

 

 
 
 
 

Parish Care can provide short term help with meals, 
transportation and home visits for those who cannot attend 
church services.  If you find yourself in need of a helping hand, 
please contact the church office at 823-2484 or Barbara 
Whitson at 575-7811 and we will see what we can do to help.   

 
 

 
 

 
SUNDAY MORNING WORSHIP VOLUNTEERS 
SIGN UP NOW TO SECURE YOUR SPOT ON THE SCHEDULE!   

 

Check out the nifty sign up sheet in the narthex and add your 
name to list.  Find the Sunday (or Sundays!) you plan to be 
here, find the position you would like to fill and then write in your 
name and phone number.  What could be easier!  Ushers, 
greeters and lay readers are needed each Sunday so find a 
date that works for you and sign up to serve!  
 

 



WWW.UCCSEB.ORG 
Have you seen our new, improved and very 
classy website??  The address remains the 
same, but everything else about the website 
has changed.  Changes will continue with the 
website, including the addition of sermons on 

audio and the ability to accept donations online and more!   
 

Right now you can opt to receive the newsletter online.  Go to 
‘News & Events’ and select ‘Newsletters.’  Right there you have 
the opportunity to read the newsletter online and GO GREEN 
and sign up for the online newsletter.  Save paper, save 
postage and save money!  
 

Do you have ideas or comments about our website – we’d love 
to hear from you.  You can respond via the website on our 
‘Contacts’ page or on the phone at 823-2484 or in person.   
 

The website has been a work in progress for a long while – it’s 
finally here and we are very excited.  Hope you are too! 
 

Webmasters John Henel and Karin Seder 
  

 

 Financial 

U p d a t e  

The month of August was essentially a 
push for the operating fund, with 
income and expenses almost equal. 

That is good news and a good way to 
finish the summer.  But the push means that we still finished the 
month with an operating deficit of $7,731 for the year.  Pledge 
and plate income remained strong, actually exceeding 
projections – thank you for your faithfulness - but we did suffer 
from a summer drop off in facility rental.  That should pick up in 
the coming months.  Expenses remain slightly under our budget 
projections which is very good news.  Last year, the month of 
September was a good income month for the church, but then in 
October offerings declined significantly.  Hopefully this year our 
financial support can remain consistent each month.  

 
 
 

        

    

 
 
 

October 7October 7October 7October 7      WWOORRLLDD  CCOOMMMMUUNNIIOONN  SSUUNNDDAAYY   

BBOODDYY  AANNDD  BBLLOOOODD   
Early Christians were accused by some of cannibalism – eating 
flesh and drinking blood.  Some of you have asked…just what 
happens when we gather around the communion table? 
I Corinthians 11: 23-26 Communion Rev. Nelson 
 
 

October 14October 14October 14October 14                                SSAALLVVAATTIIOONN  AANNDD  JJUUDDGGMMEENNTT  ––   PPAARRTT  IIII  

Jesus said he came to “seek and to save the lost.”  Paul speaks 
of the entire creation as groaning and in bondage, awaiting 
freedom.  But does this have anything to do with us?  Anyone 
feeling “lost” lately? 
Romans 8: 18-25 New Members Received Rev. Nelson 
    

    

October 21October 21October 21October 21    CCHHIILLDDRREENN ’’SS  SSAABBBBAATTHH   

Rev. Brian Plaugher will preach on this Children’s Sabbath. 
 Neighbors In Need Offering Received 
 
 

SS TT EE WW AA RR DD SS HH II PP   SS EE RR MM OO NN   TT HH EE MM EE ::   

TT HH EE   OO RR II GG II NN AA LL   BB LL EE SS SS II NN GG   

  

October 28October 28October 28October 28                    OO RR II GG II NN AA LL   BB LL EE SS SS II NN GG ::     

  IIFF   IITT  IISSNN ’’TT   AAMMAAZZIINNGG ,,   IITT  IISSNN ’’TT   GGRRAACCEE   

Through all our dangers, toils and snares, it remains true that 
we are so blessed to have been invited to share in the great 
banquet of life. 
Psalm 8 and Psalm 91 Rev. Nelson 
 



 

 

 

 

 

I n t e r g e n e r a t i o n a l  G a t h e r i n g  

SATURDAY, OCTOBER 13, 2012 
 

Continental Breakfast 8:40 AM   Discussion 9-11 AM 
 
 

 

 

 

We invite all women to join us on the Second Saturday each 
month in the Fireside Room for Between Women.  Each 
meeting stands independently, our group is fluid, so whether 
you can attend every month or just occasionally, you are always 
welcomed by an intergenerational group of gals.  We discuss, 
we share, we listen, we talk, we eat and we have FUN!  Please 
mark you calendars and reserve the second Saturday of the 
month for Between Women.  Topics of discussion and details 
about each meeting will be posted soon 
 
 

 
 

Are you new to the Community Church?  Would you like to 
know more about Between Women?  Or perhaps you have a 
friend you would like to bring to Between Women?  ALL women 
are welcome!  For more information, please contact Marie 
Cotton at 823-3375. 
 
 
 

 
LISTENING DEVICE AVAILABLE 

Did you know we have available for your use, a 
listening device to help enhance the sounds and 
voices speaking in church?  Just ask an usher for a 

listening device and they will show you how it works.  
You can sit in any of the pews and the listening device will 
improve the sound quality for persons who may be hard of 
hearing.  Give it a try! 
 

NEIGHBORS IN NEED OFFERING 
OCTOBER 21 

 

Every year in the Fall, United Church of 
Christ congregations throughout the 
United States participate in the 
Neighbors in Need special offering.  
The theme of this year’s NIN offering 
is, Imagining Another World Is 
Possible.   
 

The offering is used to support UCC 
ministries of justice and compassion 
throughout the U.S.  In the Bay area 
NIN funds support a variety of food 
programs, in Vermont funds from NIN 
support transitional housing for former 

prisoners seeking to return to community life, and in Columbus, 
OH, NIN funds provide valuable support for adult literacy 
programs.  These funds also help support American Indian UCC 
churches in North and South Dakota, Wisconsin and Nebraska.   
 

This year, the Neighbors In Need offering will be received in our 
church on Sunday, October 21st. Please give generously as 
together we affirm that yes, a new world in possible! 
 
 

Minister of Music, Brian Plaugher 
requests that you take a few moments 
and jot down the titles of your favorite 
hymns to help with future worship planning.  Please leave this in 
the collection plate or in the church office. 
 

 
Your Name: _________________________________________ 
 

Favorite Hymns: ______________________________________ 
 

___________________________________________________ 
 
____________________________________________________  
 
 



 
 
 
 

Mission & Outreach will hold their regular monthly meeting on 
October 15 at 7 PM in the Fireside Room. 

 

F E E D I N G  O U R  L O C A L  H O M E L E S S  
On the second Saturday of each month, Mission & Outreach 
serves lunch in Memorial Hall to our local homeless population.  
In addition to offering a hot meal, we also offer showers.  If you 
would like to contribute to this effort, there are several ways to 
help:   
� Cash and check can be made out to the Community Church 

and designated for the homeless lunch 
� Bring travel/sample size toiletry items to the church 
� Bring new or gently used warm socks to church 
� Bring new or gently used sweat pants, sweatshirts, jackets and 

warm clothing to the church (large & X-large sizes) 
Look for the collection bin in the church entry to drop off your 
donations.  Monetary donations should be left in the church 
office.  For more information or to volunteer, contact Joyce Cox 
or Joanne Matson or the church office at 823-2484. 

 

Did you know the Community Church also provides sack 
lunches each Friday to our homeless population?  Sack 
lunches are offered out of the Christian church kitchen 
each day of the week, prepared by different churches 

and individuals.  If you would like to help with this project, 
contact Chris Jenkins at 829-2230.  If you are not available to 
help with preparations, your cash donations are also greatly 
appreciated. 

H A B I T A T  C E L E B R A T I O N  
Habitat for Humanity is celebrating another house completion 
and dedication on 
October 27 at 10 AM 
and you are invited!  
The Garcia Family 
invites you to share in 
their joy at their newly 
renovated home at 2826 Fulton Road in Santa Rosa.   

BUILDING REPORTS 
Our efforts to raise funds 
for the construction items 
that had to be deferred 
have been very 
encouraging.  We have 
been able to add back 
the patio in front of the 
new building and the 
covered walkway between the sanctuary and the new building.  
Over $26,000 has been raised in gifts and pledges so far.  
Thanks to all who have so generously responded and there is 
still more that we can do. 
 

BUILDING UPDATE 
Despite a few issues (aren’t there always issues?), we are still 
currently tracking close to the overall schedule.  As one can 
see, most of the framing is complete at this point.  If you 
happened to have had a chance to go on one the tours on 
Launch Sunday, you would have gotten a pretty good feel for 
the new spaces.  The current challenge is to get the roof 
completed by early October before any rain comes along – keep 
the visqueen in the box! 
 

NAME THE NEW BUILDING. 
So far our addition has just been called the “new building.”  We 
are looking for suggestions for a name.  Call or e-mail your 
suggestion to the church office: office@uccseb.org or 823-2484.  

 
 

 
 

C A M P  C A Z  W O R K  W E E K E N D  
OC TOB ER  5 - 7  

 

W O R K  H A R D  –  P L A Y  H A R D E R  
Saturday Night All-You-Can Eat Prime Rib Dinner 
$28 per adult � $10 under 18 with a paying adult 
Reservations required – limited to the first 50 people 

415.860.9452 � scwarden50@aol.com 
 

 

M I S S I O N  &  
OU TR E A CH  



We finished summer with a 
bang and launched our new 

church year with an even bigger bang!  A big 
thank you goes to everyone for your participation 
and for all your help.  � Our Family Camp 
volunteers did a wonderful job – thanks to Bob & 
Marge Holland for managing check in �  Thanks 
to Brian Wetzel again for acting as our MC 

throughout the weekend  �  Thanks to Manie Steyn and Andy 
DelMonte for your help with the Firebowl and all the songs  �  
Thank you to Kristen and Andy DelMonte for all your work over 
the weekend  �  Thank you to Kathy Bell for everything!  �  
Thank you to our craft and activity leaders Kathy Matthies, 
Kathy Bell, Chris Dawson, Julie Seth-Morris and Brian Plaugher  
�  Special thanks to Kristen, Gene and Karin for all the planning 
that went into Family Camp and to YOU for your participation.  
�  Our Launch Sunday was a rousing success as we launched 
our new church year right along with the start of the NFL season 
with a tailgate party, music, carnival and chili!  We served a 
wonderful lunch following worship and our traditional bubble 
launch.  �  Thank you to Denelle & Gary Tognozzi and Tom & 
Pat Dilley for organizing and leading the crew to prepare our 
BBQ tailgate party! � Thank you to the youth for organizing the 
carnival games for the younger kids and to Kathy Matthies for 
organizing the chili cook-off. �  Thank you to our chili chef’s: 
Cliff Bright, Scott Carlson, Bret Felciano, Kay & Jerry Warren 
and our winner Tom Dilley! � Thank you to our faithful 
gardeners Barbara Whitson, the Weigel family, Harry Sullivan 
and Nancy Lee for keeping up with the watering and weeds! �  
Thank you to Tom Hentschke (with help from Tom Dilley!) for 
keeping up on all our maintenance items!  � 
 

 

BEGINNING UKULELE CLASS  
Come join the fun!  New Beginning Ukulele class for 
adults will be starting up in mid October at the home 
of Vicki Reno in Sebastopol.  No experience necessary.  Ukes 
are available if you need one.  Call Vicki Reno (827-3668) or 
email (vreno@comcast.net) for  more information. 
 

 
 
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 Please join us for these FREE events at 

the Community Church of Sebastopol 
1000 Gravenstein Hwy N in Sebastopol. 
 



    
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

   October 18       The Executive Board meets at 10 AM in the 
Women’s Fellowship Office.  The General Meeting is at 10:30 
AM in the Fireside Room.  After a brief business meeting a 
program will be presented by Diana Wilson on her recent trip to 
Bangkok, Thailand.  A salad luncheon will follow in the 
Fellowship Hall at noon hosted by Circle #1. 
 
 

    October 25      The Women’s Fellowship Circles will meet 
at 1 PM, locations to be announced. 

 
W O M E N ’ S  F E L L O W S H I P   

C r a f t  &  B a k e  S a l e  
N O V E M B E R  4  

 

On November 4, following worship, the 
Women’ Fellowship will offer a variety of 
crafts for sale in the courtyard and Fellowship Hall.  
Embroidered towels, doll clothes, scarves, handmade 
stationery, jams, jellies, baked goods and more will be available 
for you to purchase on November 4.  Please be generous with 
your purchases as all proceeds will help Women’s Fellowship 
continue their support of local out reach programs.   
 
 
 

W O M E N ’ S  B I B L E  S T U D Y  
Women’s Bible Study will meet on Wednesdays in October from 
10 AM to 11:15 AM in the Fireside Room.  For any questions, 

contact the group facilitator Joanne Matson.  
 

M E N ’ S  B I B L E  S T U D Y  
The Men’s Bible Study will meet on Thursday, 
October 11, 18 and 25 at 7:30 AM in the Fireside 
Room.  All men of the church are invited to attend.  
Rev. Nelson will once again be leading the group. 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

1 Margaret Crowe 16 Elyse Mengle 
2 Tom Larssen  Guy Smith 
 Laura Steyn  Nicole Porter 
4 Will Plaugher 17 Greg Bradley 
 Lynn Deedler  Brianna Bright 
 Spencer Babcock 18 Helen Sokolis 
6 Laurie Mitchell  Dillon Jackson  
 John Wilson 20 Steve Beck 
 Annie Nelson  Kaydin Berndt 
7 Laura Jame  Janice Humphries 
 Libby Plaugher  Ben Rasmus 
 Bret Felciano  Gavin Bright 
8 Jan Sweeney  Dante Martinelli 
 Linda Roa 22 Larry Robert 
9 Chris Evans 23 Jenny Dunlap 
 Linda Mollenahuer-Meyskens  Lizann Bassham 
10 Benjamin Feige  Kait McBride 
 Gloria Given  Ann Butterfield 
 Dakota Blackstone 24 Emma DelMonte 
11 William Oakes  Ella Trevino 
 Linda Inman  Maryellen Taylor 
12 Jim Coconas 25 Fran Begun 
 Lois Seeber 26 Kay Warren 
13 Suzanne White 28 Lorene Coconas 
 Gerri Doody  Betty Nelson 
 Lorna Loch  Megan Buckley-Cutting 
14 Dianne Moore  Henry Feige 
15 Mel Davis  Steve Steinberg 
 Hunter Martinelli 29 Shawna Smith 
16 Bob Shimetz  Shirley Geil 



CHILDREN’S M INISTRY 
 

Our Preschool-Second grade 
classes will be using the 
Godly Play curriculum this 
church year.  This is a 
wonderful curriculum that 
invites children to become 
aware of the Holy in our daily 
lives through creative story-
telling of the Bible stories.  

Our children will be grouped together in three classes; Preschool & 
Kindergarteners, First & Second graders, Third, Fourth & Fifth 
graders.  Each class will have teachers and helpers.  Below is the 
October schedule for the two youngest groups:  
 

Preschool & Kindergarten  (Room #1) 
DATE   STORY  TEACHER  

Ocober 7 Children in church for Communion 
Ocober 14 The Story of Jacob Debbie McCallum 
Ocober 21 The Exodus Debbie McCallum 
Ocober 30 The Ten Best Ways Debbie McCallum 
 

First & Second Grade  (Choir Room) 
DATE   STORY  TEACHER  

Ocober 7 Children in church for Communion  
Ocober 14 The Great Family Jamie Malone 
Ocober 21 The Story of Sarah Jamie Malone 
Ocober 30 The Story of Jacob Jamie Malone 
 

The Third-Fifth grade class (meeting in Room #4) will follow the 
UCC Lectionary and each Sunday will have an exciting lesson and 
project to follow. 

C O M M U N I O N  S U N D A Y S  
It is our tradition that children be invited to partake in the Lord’s 
Supper on Communion Sundays, often the first Sunday of the 
month.  We welcome children to stay in worship on Communion 
Sundays, activity bags, books and stuffed animals are available for 
children to use during the service.  Children up to age 5 are also 
welcome to participate in the Nursery on these specific Sundays.  
Communion is set for October 7, November 4 and December 2.  
On December 2, however, we will have Sunday school in order for 
the children to participate in the advent activities.   

C O M I N G  I N  N O V E M B E R :   
F A L L  F E L L O W S H I P  D I N N E R S !  

 
“Let’s ‘FALL’ back into fellowship 
with our church neighborhood!  In 
November we will gather for potluck 
dinners at church member’s home 
around the neighborhood.  If you 
are interested in hosting a meal, or 
finding our how you can help, 
please contact Kristen DelMonte at 

kristendelmonte@uccseb.org or 823-2484. 
 
 

Golden Gate AssociationGolden Gate AssociationGolden Gate AssociationGolden Gate Association    
Fall GatheringFall GatheringFall GatheringFall Gathering    
Rev. Dr. Harold L. Pierre,  

Pastor of Pilgrim Community, UCC and 
The Golden Gate Association 

Invite you to join us for a day of Worship and Fellowship 
Including the Ecclesiastical Council of Greg Davis 

November 3, 2012   ~ 10am to 1pmNovember 3, 2012   ~ 10am to 1pmNovember 3, 2012   ~ 10am to 1pmNovember 3, 2012   ~ 10am to 1pm 
At Pilgrim Community Church UCC 

400 Randolph St. San Francisco, Ca. 94132 

REJOICEREJOICEREJOICEREJOICE ! ! ! !    
Call (415) 742Call (415) 742Call (415) 742Call (415) 742----0538053805380538 for more information. for more information. for more information. for more information.    



RE ADER’ S  CIRCLE 
COM M UNI TY CHURCH BOOK GROUP 

 

The Community Church Reader’s Circle will meet on Monday 
afternoon and evenings on October 8 and November 12.  The 
Book Group is open to all, everyone is welcome.  You may 
contact Rosemary Manchester  (r_manchester@comcast.net) or 
707 823 3477 with any questions.  Get a head start on your 
reading – here’s the lineup for the fall: 

♦ October 8: My Antonia by Willa Cather 
My Antonia is available for purchase at Copperfield’s 
Books for less than $7. 
 

♦ November: 12 Hannah Coulter by Wendell Berry 
Hannah Coulter is available in the church office for $10. 

 

The group meets in the Fireside Room from 2-4 pm and then for 
your convenience, the meeting is repeated at 7 pm, also in the 
Fireside Room. 
 

These novels will pull you into the world of these three 
outstanding humanitarian writers, and I hope you 

will want to read more of their work.  
 

Readers Circle is open to everyone, you don’t 
need to be a member of Community Church - 
invite your friends to join the Circle.  For more 

information, contact Rosemary Manchester at 
R_manchester@comcast.net. 
 
 
 

G R I E F  S U P P O R T  G R O U P  
 

Join Grief Counselors Harry & Susanna Simms in the Fireside 
Room on Thursday evenings at 7 PM as they 
facilitate a support group dealing with the pain of 
grief.  Losing a loved one, whether it be a 
recent loss, or from years past, can be difficult 
to process.  Please contact Harry or Susanna 
at 829-7769 if you have any questions.  The 
group meets Thursday evenings at 7 PM in the 
Fireside Room.  There is no charge and the group is open to all. 
 

  
 
 
 

DE AT H  

Tom Nesler, father of church member Craig Nesler, died in 
Illinois on September 20 following a long illness.  Please keep 
Craig and his partner Richard in your prayers. 

B I R T H S  

Henry August Knuth was born at home on September 15 to 
Rachel and Nathan Knuth.  Mom, Dad and baby are all doing 
well – as is the rest of the family – Big brothers Aaron 
and Jonah and big sister Tamar.   
 

Chris & Jim Jenkins are grandparents!  Sarah & 
Ryan Canfield are first-time parents to a baby girl 
born September 21 in Southern California.  Arianna Canfield 
weighed 8 lbs 11 oz.  
 

Arelia Batoosingh was born on September 23 to Brian & Anna 
Batoosingh and is the great granddaughter of Virginia Hughes. 
 

Blessings and congratulations to all. 
 

CO N G R AT U L AT I O N S  

Church member, Pamela Downie, has been accepted as a first 
year seminary student at San Francisco Theological Seminary 
in San Anselmo.  Our prayers and best wishes are with her as 
she begins this new journey.   
 

NEW MEMBER MEETING OCTOBER 7   
 

New members will be received into The Community Church on 
Sunday, October 14th during the worship service.  On Sunday, 
October 7th, there will be an information/orientation meeting 
following worship for all those interested in finding out more 
about the Community Church and church membership.  The 
meeting will be in the Fireside Room.  Call the church office if 
you plan to attend at 823-2484 and also let us know if you need 
childcare.  If you are unable attend the meeting on October 7 
and are interested in church membership, or if you have any 
questions, please see Gene or Kristen or call the church office 
at 823-2484 to make other arrangements. 



 
  1 2 T H

 A N N U A L  

C O M M U N I T Y  

T H A N K S G I V I N G  
D I N N E R  

 

 
On Thanksgiving Day, November 22, 2011 join us in Memorial 
Hall as we help host the 12th Annual Community Thanksgiving 
Dinner.  With the help of Roger Collins, the Community 
Thanksgiving Dinner has grown more and more each year and 
we want to make 2012 the biggest and best yet!  Here is how 
you can help: Call the church office at 823-2484 to sign up to 
work a 2 hour shift on either Wednesday, November 21 or 
Thursday, November 22.  We need prep work, cooking, serving 
and cleanup – and there is no age limit – everyone can pitch in! 
 

If you are not available to work on either of those days, another 
big help to the Community Thanksgiving Dinner is to donate 
food items or cash.  Non-perishable food items can be brought 
to church on Sunday, November 11 & 18 (potatoes, onions, 
canned goods, etc.)  Checks can be made out to the 
Community Church with a notation in the memo line: 
Thanksgiving Dinner.   
 

Who is invited to the Community Thanksgiving Dinner?  Anyone 
who might find themselves eating alone, or may not have the 
energy or funds to prepare a traditional Thanksgiving dinner is 
invited.  In fact, everyone is invited to our Community 
Thanksgiving Dinner to share a meal with our neighbors.   
 

Dinners are served from 1-5 PM.  We can also arrange for meal 
delivery or transportation to and from the dinner.  Call the 
church office at 823-2484 to make arrangements. 

In ternat ional  Cra f ts  Sa le  
 

October 7 in the Courtyard  
 

Mission & Outreach will present our 
annual International Craft Sale in the 
courtyard after church on Sunday, 
October 7.  Handcraft items from 
Third World artisans, distributed by 
Ten Thousand Villages, will be 
available for you to purchase.  Ten 
Thousand Villages is an organization 
of the Mennonite Central Committee 
that pays artisans a fair market value 
for their wears that are sold by 
churches and other non-profit 
agencies.  As a mission project, our Mission & 
Outreach Committee will sell the craft items and return all of the 
proceeds to Ten Thousand Villages.  Please join us after church 
on October 7 to shop for these wonderful items for family 
friends, and yourself!    
 
 

 

Name Tags? 
 
 

Do you have your name tag? Do you wear 
your name tag?  Do you need a name tag?  
If your name tag has come up missing, or 
you don’t have a name tag, we’d like to get 

one for you!  And if you already have your name tag, please 
make a habit of clipping it on to help all of us remember your 
name! 
 

To get a new or replacement name tag, please fill out the form 
below and place it in the offering plate, leave it in the church 
office.  Please print C L E A R L Y the first and last name you 
would like printed on your church name tag:  
 

 First Name _______________________________________ 
 

 Last Name________________________________________ 
    



    
    

    

    
    

    

    

Senior High School PF  Grades 9Senior High School PF  Grades 9Senior High School PF  Grades 9Senior High School PF  Grades 9----12121212  
 

 

October 7     6:30-8 PM    Fireside Room 

Pizza &  Games Night!! !    
Meet us in the Fireside room some great fun and food! 

 
 

October 14    6:30-8 PM    Fellowship Hall 

Scavenger hunt!  
Ready…set… go!  Join us for this really fun meeting. 

 
 

October 21    6:30-8 PM  Fireside Room 

Regular Meeting 
Come and join us for this not-so-regular meeting! 

 
October 28    6:30-8 PM  Fellowship Hall 

Cookie Night  
Come and bake your favorite cookies… and then we get to eat 

them! 
 

Dates to remember:  Fall Youth Event:  November 3 & 4 in 
Fremont.  Register at www.ncncucc.org, click on the drop down 
menu for “Camps & Events” and click on Outdoor Ministries to 
2012 Fall Youth Event.  Get registered early and let Kristen 
know so she can include you in the carpool arrangements. 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

J r .  H i gh  PF   G r a d e s  6 t h -8 t h  
 

 

October 7     4:30-6 PM    Fireside Room 

Pizza &  Games Night!! !    
Meet us in the Fireside room some great fun and food! 

 

October 14     4:30-6 PM    Fireside Room 

Boys Group and Girls Group – more information to come. 
 

October 21     4:30-6 PM    Fireside Room 

Scavenger hunt!  
Ready…set… go!  Join us for this really fun meeting. 

 

October 27-28    Fall Fest! 
 

We meet in San Jose for this 
great gathering of 6-7-8 grade 
students.  $25. Register 
online: 

http://www.ncncucc.org/event/building-connections  
 

October 28     4:30-6 PM    Fireside Room 

Boys Group and Girls Group – more information to come. 
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Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday 

30 

9:30 AM Adult Sunday School 
9:30 AM Children's Choir Practice 

10:30 AM Sunday Worship & 
Children's Ministry 

11:30 AM Young Families Potluck 
4:30 PM Jr. High Youth Group 

6:30 PM Sr. High Youth Group 

1 2 3 

10:00 AM Women's 
Bible Study 

7:00 PM Handbell 
Choir Practice 

4 

7:00 PM Grief Group 
7:15 PM Chancel Choir 

5 6 

7 
9:30 AM Adult Sunday School 

9:30 AM Children's Choir Practice 
10:30 AM Sunday Worship & 

Children's Ministry 
11:30 AM International Craft Sale 

11:45 AM New Member Meeting 
4:30 PM Jr. High Youth Group 

6:30 PM Sr. High Youth Group 

8 
2:00 PM Afternoon 

Reader's Circle:"My 
Antonia" 

7:00 PM Evening 
Reader's Circle:"My 

Antonia" 

9 10 
10:00 AM Women's 

Bible Study 
6:30 PM Christian Ed 

7:00 PM Youth 
Committee 

7:00 PM Handbell 
Choir Practice 

11 
7:30 AM Men's Bible Study 

7:00 PM Grief Group 
7:00 PM Initiating Change Series with 

Steven Johnson: Future Perfect 
7:15 PM Chancel Choir 

12 13 
8:40 AM Between 

Women 
11:30 AM Second 

Saturday Lunch 

14 
New Members Received 

9:30 AM Adult Sunday School 
9:30 AM Children's Choir Practice 

10:30 AM Sunday Worship & 
Children's Ministry 

4:30 PM Jr. High Youth Group 
6:30 PM Sr. High Youth Group 

15 
7:00 PM Mission & 

Outreach 

16 17 
10:00 AM Women's 

Bible Study 
7:00 PM Board of 

Trustees Meeting 
7:00 PM Handbell 

Choir Practice 

18 
7:30 AM Men's Bible Study 

10:00 AM Women's Fellowship Board 
10:30 AM Women's Fellowship 

Meeting 
12:00 PM Women's Fellowship 

Luncheon 
7:00 PM Grief Group 

7:15 PM Chancel Choir 

19 20 

21 
Neighbors In Need Offering 

9:30 AM Adult Sunday School 
9:30 AM Children's Choir Practice 

10:30 AM Sunday Worship & 
Children's Ministry 

4:30 PM Jr. High Youth Group 
6:30 PM Sr. High Youth Group 

22 23 24 
10:00 AM Women's 

Bible Study 
6:30 PM Church 

Council 
7:00 PM Handbell 

Choir Practice 

25 
7:30 AM Men's Bible Study 

1:00 PM Women's Fellowship Circles 
7:00 PM Grief Group 

7:15 PM Chancel Choir 

26 27 
Jr. High Fall Fest  

28 

Jr. High Fall Fest  
9:30 AM Adult Sunday School 

9:30 AM Children's Choir Practice 
10:30 AM Sunday Worship & 

Children's Ministry 
4:30 PM Jr. High Youth Group 

6:30 PM Sr. High Youth Group 

29 30 31 

10:00 AM Women's 
Bible Study 

7:00 PM Handbell 
Choir Practice 

1 

7:30 AM Men's Bible Study 
10:00 AM Women's Fellowship 

Workshop 
7:00 PM Grief Group 

7:00 PM Initiating Change Series with 
Jacob Needleman 

7:15 PM Chancel Choir 

2 3 

 

 


